
Llanfihangel Glyn Myfyr Community Council 
Minutes of the last meeting held on 12th March 2024 at 7.30 

Present were Eryl Evans (chairman), Gethin Jones, Arwyn Ellis, Helen Jones attended after our 
meeting with Bute Energy (because she declared an expression of interest.)  Apologies from Llyr 
Jones, Medwyn Roberts, Generys Roberts and Cll Gwennol Ellis. 
A meeting was held with three members working for Bute Energy on the Moel Chwa wind farm. It 
was stated that if successful with the 12 turbines a £600,000 fund will be available for the 
community INDEX LINK 40 years.  Question was asked to the councillor what do the community 
want.   It was stated by our councillor that there is a feasibility studies been created at the current 
moment and that we should work with the outcome of the studies to see what the local residence 
of the community would like. Bute Energy are very keen to work with this feasibility studies 
outcome. It was noted the consultation will be out during the summer. 
 
The previous minutes were read and signed as correct. 
Correspondence 
.1 Hope House  -  letter of thanks for our donation of £265.00. 
2. Conwy Borough Council – Community Toilets not relevant to us. 
3.  Pete Regan – e mail received to ask for an open meeting with councillor it was noted to have a 
meeting after our feasibility studies report. 
4.  Audit Wales  - an invoice for auditing work  21/22  = £620.00 (full Audit)   -  22/23  = £200.00 to 
be paid. 
5.  Internal Auditing  - our present internal auditing is retiring from post, it was suggested that we 
ask Emyr Mortimer which has a accountant surgery in Cerrig y Drudion on Thursday morning if he 
would be interested in becoming our internal auditer. 
6.  Carol Humphreys  that clerk wages were paid. 
7.  Marc Roberts - A draft copy of the feasibility studies given to the community council and were 
all happy to proceed with the next stage. 
8.  Re payment of VAT received the sum of £626.40. 
9.  Cemetery  - the gate are back at the cemetery after renovate, a grant was received from the 
Bodtegir wind farm for the work.   £750.00. 
10.  Two applications from the Brenig wind farm have been successful      £717.60 for a new notice 
board and   £4,500.00 to re surface the football pitch at the Gro. 
11. Football pitch  - it was noted that the field is very wet in places  the clerk to contact  the Water 
Board to inspect. 
12. Community Skip will be in May. 
13.  One voice Wales annual membership  £38.00 to be paid.  
14.  Conwy Borough Council  -  the clerk to report of potholes from Bodtegir to Nant y Geuryd. And 
also ditching from Llanfihangel to Bodtegir.  


